Since the presentation of this report certain modifications have been made by the Operating Committee from time to time. These are listed as fellows:

- 1- The Bursar of the University has been added to the committee because of matters involving the handling of finances.
- 2- The Union Operating Committee as it has been functioning, has taken on the nature of a policy forming committee for the Union Building with a salaried agent, the Director, to carry out the policies . On May 14,1936 the Operating Committee went on record favoring the unification of the food management of Corbin Hall, Watkins Memorial Hospital and the entire food service in the Memorial Union Building under one food director. The salary of such a director was to be divided between the three organizations. The present Director of Food Service, who also holds the rank of Assistant Professor, came in the fall of 1936. Prior to this, the management of the building had been carried on by student managers, on a part time basis since the year 1931-32. The inherent fault in such management, is lack of continuity and permanency in such direction. Continued growth of the building organization required the services of a director who might dovote more time to the administrative problems of the building and who would give more continuity and permanence to the organization. Therefore, in June 1937, the present director of Food Service was appointed as Director of Memorial Union.
- In order to further preserve the centinuity and to make for more permanency of organization than a yearly changing operating committee might suggest, and because a need for more localization and concentration of responsibility was felt, the Union Operating Committee on June 3,1937 proposed that a small committee of not more than three members of the University staff plus the director of the building, be formed with power to act. This committee would also give more rapidity to action in executive matters than could be effected by a large student-faculty committee, especially during the constructional periods in the summer when student members are likely to be away.

The names of the chairmen and managers from 1928-1929 until the present time are as follows:

```
1928-1929
           E.F. Kinds vator, Chrm.
                                   Armin Hillmor, Treasurer
1929-1930
           E.F. Kindsvator, Chrm.
                                   Glenn Dick Voran, Treasurer
1930-1931
           Guy W. Smith.
                           Chrm.
                                   Mrs. C.A.Coc, Troasuror
1931-1932
           Guy W. Smith,
                           Chrm.
                                   Mrs. C.A.Coe, Troasurer-Secretary *
1932-1933
           Henry Worner,
                                   Ogwin Rutlodgo, Mgr.
                           Chrm.
1933-1934
           Honry Worner, Chrn.
                                   Ozwin Rutledge, Mgr.
1934-1935
           Honry Worner,
                                  W.W.Cochrano, Mgr.
1935-1936
           Honry Worner,
                                   W.W.Cochrano, Mgr.
                           Chrm.
1936-1937
           Henry Werner,
                                   W.W.Cochrano, Mgr.
                           Chrn.
1937-1938
           Henry Worner,
                                   Hormina Zipplo, Director
                           Chrn.
1938-1939
           Honry Worner,
                                   Hormina Zipple, Director
                           Chrn.
```

<sup>\*</sup> Norman Joffroy, Bus. Manager.